MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF
THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

THE METROPOLITAN SCHOOL DISTRICT OF DECATUR TOWNSHIP

MARION COUNTY, INDIANA

The Metropolitan School District of Decatur Township School Board convened at 7:00 p.m. in the Board Room of the Administrative Offices of the School Corporation, 5275 Kentucky Avenue, Indianapolis, Indiana on November 14, 2017.
MEMBERS PRESENT:


ADMINISTRATORS PRESENT:

Mr. Dale Henson



Dr. Matthew Prusiecki, Superintendent

Mrs. Judith Collins



Mr. Nate Davis, Assistant Superintendent

Mr. Larry Taylor



Mr. Kirk Farmer, Chief Financial Officer

Mrs. Estella Vandeventer


Mrs. Lisa Cook, Human Resources Director
Mr. Jimmy Ray



Mr. Tony Burchett, Chief Operating Officer






            Mr. Jeff McMahon, Chief Information Officer
REGULAR MEETING
1.
OPENING ITEMS
1.01  Mr. Henson, Board President called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. All five board members were present.

1.02  Mr. Henson led in the pledge of allegiance.

1.03
There were no patron comments.
2.
DECATUR PROUD

2.01  Mr. Davis recognized Aundrea Hart and the Decatur Township Education Foundation for the generous grants provided for students and staff of Decatur Schools. Ms. Hart announced that the annual Foundation celebration was November 16th  with special guest Amy Cozad.  
3.
ACTION ITEMS
3.01  Mr. Taylor moved that the November 14, 2017 regular meeting and executive session minutes be approved as presented.  Mrs. Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
3.02  Mrs. Cook presented the staff report for Board approval. Mr. Ray made a motion to approve the staff report as presented.  Mr. Henson seconded the motion.  Mrs. Vandeventer, Mr. Ray, Mrs. Collins, and Mr. Henson voted yes.  Mr. Taylor abstained.  The motion carried. 
ACTION ITEMS (Continued)

3.03  Mr. Farmer presented claims in the total amount of $4,462,357.51 for approval.  Mr. Taylor made a motion that the claims be accepted as listed.  Mr. Ray seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
3.04  Mr. Burchett recommended approval of NEOLA Board Policy.  Mrs. Vandeventer made a motion to approve the Board Policy as recommended. Mr. Taylor seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  

3.05  Dr. Prusiecki presented the 2018-19 school calendar for Board consideration. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the 2018-19 calendar as presented.  Mr. Ray seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  

3.06  Dr. Prusiecki recommended approval of the 2017-18 contracts for support staff, administrative staff, and teaching staff.  Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the contracts as presented.  Mrs. Vandeventer seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.  

3.07  Dr. Prusiecki presented an Academic Performance Stipend for approval.  Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the stipend as presented.  Mrs. Collins seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
3.08
Dr. Prusiecki presented the 2017-18 Board Goals for approval.  Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the Board Goals with the inclusion of a revision to goal number 4 to read, “A final passing rate of 92% or more for the IRead Exam."  Mr. Ray seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
4.
REPORTS  

4.01  Dr. Duzenbery presented the November College and Career Report.

4.02  Mr. Farmer presented a financial report for the General Fund, Capital Projects Fund, Transportation Fund, Rainy Day Fund, and Referendum Fund.
5.
OTHER

5.01  No items.
6.   CLOSING ITEMS
6.01  Dr. Prusiecki thanked Aundrea Hart and the Decatur Township Education Foundation for their generous grant donations to the Decatur Schools. He commented on the success of our Naviance program and said that other districts have been inquiring about our program.  He thanked the Board and the Teacher Association for their support in approving the teacher contract and support staff and administrative contracts.  
6.02
Mrs. Vandeventer recognized the Decatur Elementary Learning Center for hosting the visit from Governor Holcomb and State Superintendent McCormick. She said the building looked amazing and liked that students were a part of the event.  She thanked the Decatur Township Fire Department for a successful Safe Halloween event and thanked Ms. Hart for her hard work with the Education Foundation.

Mr. Ray thanked everyone for coming and commented on the success of the Safe Halloween event. He congratulated the band for making it to semi-state.
 CLOSING ITEMS (Continued)
Mr. Taylor thanked the Blue Academy for hosting the Robotics Conference.  He acknowledged all those involved for their hard work on the employee contracts.  He recognized the high school marching band for going to semi-state. 

Mrs. Collins thanked Ms. Hart for her work with the Education Foundation.  She congratulated the band for going to semi-state and said they do a great job at every game.   
Mr. Henson thanked Ms. Hart for doing a great job as interim director for the Education Foundation.  He expressed appreciation to all of the principals and the parent teacher organizations for supporting the Decatur Township Fire Department’s Safe Halloween event.  He thanked all who helped make the DELC Community Room look exceptional for the recent visit from Governor Holcomb and State Superintendent Jennifer McCormick.
6.03  Mr. Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mrs. Collins seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
         __________________________________
  _________________________________
         Mr. Dale Henson, President


  Mrs. Judith Collins, Vice President


        __________________________________
  _________________________________

         Mr. Larry Taylor, Secretary


  Mr. Jimmy Ray, Member
        __________________________________

         Mrs. Estella Vandeventer, Member
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